

УТВЕРЖДЕНО
Приказ отдела образования,
спорта и туризма администрации
Октябрьского района г. Могилева
28.02.2017 № 61

ЗАДАНИЯ
ПЕРВОГО (ШКОЛЬНОГО) ЭТАПА ОЛИМПИАДЫ
по учебному предмету «Английский язык»
(2016/2017 учебный год)

9 класс

TOTAL: 60 points

I. Read the article and do the tasks below. (10 points)

I went to the cinema last week and laughed all the way through the new film “Waiter!” which is set in a restaurant. The American actor Tom Waters plays the worst cook the world has ever seen and he employs one of the worst waiters, played by Joe Vermont.

The London restaurant where the filming took place does actually exist.

Jane Connors, the owner, runs a successful business and, although she thinks “Waiter!” is a good film, she is very annoyed with the director. When she agreed to the filming, she wasn’t told that the film is about a restaurant where everything goes wrong and the food is disgusting. Although the film might make Jane’s restaurant famous if it is a success, she is afraid that people will stop coming because they will think that the food and service is terrible - like it is in the film. Jane is worried she will lose business and may even have to close and start again with a new restaurant.

Having seen this film, I agree that she has a problem. The film company paid her a very small fee and she has since asked for more. The best solution though is for her to contact the newspapers. I am sure they will be interested in her story and it will actually help her business in the end.

For questions 1-5 choose the best answer A, B, C or D.

1. What is the writer trying to do next? 2. What can the reader find out from the text?

- A) to advertise the restaurant.
- B) to contact the newspapers.
- C) to help Jane open a new restaurant.
- D) to take someone's advice.

- A) why Jane is feeling angry.
- B) why Jane's restaurant has closed.
- C) why Jane didn't enjoy the film.
- D) why Jane's restaurant is unpopular.

3. What does the writer think Jane ought to do?

- A) to open a new restaurant.
- C) to improve the quality of the food in her restaurant.
- B) to ask the film company for more money.
- D) to get in touch with some newspapers.

4. What did the director not tell Jane?

- A) That the film would be a success.
- B) That the restaurant in the film would be very bad.
- C) That she would not be paid.
- D) That she would need to employ extra staff.

5. What is Jane worried about?

- A) That she would have to close her restaurant.
- B) That she would have to close her business and start a different one.
- C) That she would become too famous.
- D) That she would have to close her restaurant and open a new one.

For questions 6-10 mark the following sentences as True, False or No Information.

- _____ 6. The London restaurant shown in the film really exists.
- _____ 7. The new film is a success.
- _____ 8. The owner of the restaurant was quite pleased with the director.
- _____ 9. The film company paid Jane good money for shooting the film.
- _____ 10. The best decision for Jane is to close her restaurant and open a new one.

II. Complete the text using the correct tense forms of the verbs in brackets. (10 points)

Three people **1 (to injure)** _____ in a crash involving two lorries and a van on the A-45 near Brighton on Saturday. The accident **2 (to happen)**

_____ in heavy rain when a lorry which **3 (to carry)**

_____ grain **4 (to slip)** _____

on the wet road spilling its load across both lanes. A police spokesperson said that the driver of the lorry **5 (to brake – тормозить)** _____ to avoid hitting a dog which **6 (to run)** _____ out into the road in

front of him. The drivers of the two other vehicles involved **7 (to drive)** _____ too close behind to be able to stop in time. The injured **8 (to take)** _____ to the nearby hospital immediately. The van driver has three broken ribs and **9 (to be)** _____ still under observation. The drivers of the lorries **10 (to treat)** _____ for minor injuries and sent home.

III. Complete the second sentence using the word given so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence. Use between two and five words. (5 points)

1. I think I've gained a few kilos over the last few months! **on**
I think I've _____ a few kilos over the last few months!
2. You should reduce the amount of fast food you eat. **down**
You should _____ the amount of fast food you eat.
3. There are red spots all over her body. **covered**
Her body _____ red spots.
4. "Can I see your drawing?" I asked Anna. **if**
I asked Anna _____ drawing.
5. "Please, don't take my photo," James said. **not**
James asked me _____ photo.

IV. Complete the sentences with the correct forms of the verbs in the box. (10 points)

come	stand	fix	write	hold
get	put	find	be	blow

1. If you arrive at 2 o'clock the party will _____ over and nobody will be here.
2. They used the dynamite to _____ up the bridge.
3. As soon as the programme had finished, they _____ out more about the museum by visiting the website.
4. George was looking for his razor when he _____ across his wife's wedding ring.
5. Never _____ off until tomorrow what you can do today!
6. I've _____ up an appointment with the dentist next Thursday afternoon.
7. As it is my last day today, let's all _____ together at 12 o'clock and go to the pub.

8. _____ on a minute, I can't find my address book.
9. Despite her ugly dress at last night's concert her talent as a singer _____ out.
10. Listen to the telephone number and _____ it down in your address book.

V. Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space. (10 points)

Deep Sleep

Deep sleep is important for everyone. The actual (1) _____ of sleep you need depends (2) _____ your age. A young child (3) _____ to sleep ten to twelve hours, and a teenager about nine hours. Adults differ a lot in their sleeping (4) _____. For most of them, seven to eight hours a night is (5) _____, but some sleep longer, while others manage with only four hours. For a good night, having a comfortable (6) _____ to sleep is very important. Also, there should be (7) _____ of fresh air in the room. A warm drink sometimes helps people to sleep, (8) _____ it is not a good idea to drink coffee immediately before going to bed. (9) _____ you have to travel a very long distance, try to go to bed earlier than usual the day before the (10) _____. This will help you to feel more rested when you arrive.

- | | | | | |
|-----|-----------|----------|------------|-----------|
| 1. | A size | B number | C amount | D sum |
| 2. | A on | B to | C in | D of |
| 3. | A could | B ought | C must | D should |
| 4. | A ways | B habits | C manners | D actions |
| 5. | A few | B well | C less | D enough |
| 6. | A point | B place | C position | D part |
| 7. | A plenty | B much | C many | D several |
| 8. | A because | B as | C although | D even |
| 9. | A Since | B Until | C After | D If |
| 10. | A journey | B voyage | C call | D visit |

VI. Complete the sentences using the appropriate derivatives of the words in capitals.

1. Our marks for the test were rather _____. DISAPPOINT
2. Some parts of the Amazon are more than 190 kilometres in _____. WIDE
3. You will find science lessons active and _____. VARY
4. His joke was rather odd and there followed an _____ silence. COMFORT
5. I don't think that _____ is right in any situations. VIOLENT
6. He got angry because we _____ with him. AGREE
7. It's very _____ to chew a chewing gum in public. POLITE
8. Mrs. Read isn't satisfied with my results. She says I'm a _____ student. CARE
9. Your new dress looks very _____. FASHION
10. I would like to know the entry _____ for students. REQUIRE

VII. Correct one mistake in each sentence.

1. The train from London is arriving at 1.15.
2. Peter told Mary that he can lend her some money.
3. I often feel myself nervous with strangers.
4. It will take me other 10 minutes to finish it.
5. Some of these kids drive their cars far too fastly.